Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators

(AANPE)

AGM Minutes

Friday 9th February 2007

Committee Members Present: 
   
           Dave Barton (Chair), Swansea University

              
Helen Ward (Deputy Chair), London South Bank University

             
Katrina Maclaine, London South Bank University
            
 Lesley Bridges BCUC          


             
Heather Griffith, Bournemouth University

             
Yvonne Cappa, University of Derby

              
Donna McConnell, Belfast University
              
Jane Bickerton, City University

             
Linda Dunn, Council of Deans

            
Chris Inman, University of Central England  

                      Carol Cox, City University

1. Apologies: Mike Walsh, Caroline Carlisle 

2. Minutes: The minutes from the 17th November 2006 meeting were approved.

3. Introduction: Dave Barton welcomed members who had not been before and summarised the purpose of AANPE and how it is currently set up. The committee is made up of a fluid cohort of interested parties at the present time with only the key role of Chair, Dave Barton, Deputy Chair, Helen Ward and treasurer, Douglas Allan being formalised.
4. Constitution: The details of the constitution have been circulated via the web-site and following an e-discussion have been unanimously agreed by the members to come into immediate effect. It was agreed that co-opted members from the RCN Nurse Practitioner Association and the NMC should be invited to the Association with free access to events, but non-voting rights.  The constitution will be posted on the web-site 
5. Treasurers Report:  We now have over 40 HEIs who have expressed an interest in the AANPE and have 36 who have paid a membership fee to date. Interest in the association has increased over the last few months.

The Treasurers Report has been attached.

5.   Achievements from the last year: Dave Barton outlined the achievements of the last year which have been exponential.  The AANPE have responded to a wide range of DoH documents that have been sent out for consultation. As a result of this we have become much more visible as a group and members have been invited to contribute to key strategic meetings at the DoH and NMC. There have been recent discussions and links with the Nurse Educators forum. 5 places have been offered to AANPE members for an event held by The National Association of Educators in Practice on the 29th March 2007. 
6. The future: Dave Barton outlined the Associations hopes for the forthcoming year. It is hoped that the Association will keep up the inertia for responding to key consultation documents. In particular the new NMC Code of Conduct
· The networking amongst members is invaluable and a member’s only area of the web-site will be developed shortly. It is hoped that a profile of member’s expertise could be developed and posted on the web-site. A questionnaire could be sent out to members thus creating a resource to enable members to share good practice. 
· It was suggested that next years national meeting could be held slightly later in the year to avoid the difficulties of attending due to bad weather. This will be discussed at the next committee meeting.
· An action plan for AANPE will be posted on the web-site and then reviewed at next years AGM

7. Committee members: The new constitution states that committee members should stand for 2 years. It was agreed that new committee members would be elected at next years AGM
8. Annual Fee: As the Association grows, so does the expenditure. In order to pay for events such as the national meting and sponsorship to NONPF and possibly the ICN conference in Toronto next year. It was agreed by the floor that the annual fee should be increased to £100 per year as from January 2008.
9. AOB: Dave Barton has been asked to do a presentation on AANPE at the NPA annual conference in September. 
· It was suggested that two National seminars could be held per year rather than just one. This will be discussed at the next committee meeting.

10.  Date of next meeting: Friday 4th May. 1:30 – 3:30 at the RCN headquarters.
